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      Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council   
   _________________________________________________________________________________________

Minutes of the Zoom Meeting held at 7.30pm on 8th December 2020

MEETING NUMBER 10
Present:

Councillor P Holmes (Chairman)



Councillors: B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts, Mrs M Webber, 


F Allen, Mrs V Allen



1 member of the public



Clerk Tina Rogers-Smith
Police Report 7.35-7.55
Summary The month of November. 
Prepared by PCSO Darren Samuel In attendance Sergeant Stuart Gibbard & PC Phillip Greaves                          

Incidents generally remain low for Culcheth, Croft and Glazebury in November. This is predominantly down to the recent lockdown. There have been several calls in relation to people not abiding by the lockdown rules. These have been attended in the most part by a designated Covid patrol not the Local Policing team and have all proved to be false calls with good intent. 
Shaw Street continues to be a source of local ASB, despite several stop checks by team members and significant resources being put to the problem. complaints are still being reported.

TRUCAM speed enforcement has been carried out in both Culcheth and Croft during November and this is something we are looking to increase across Warrington East. We do however have serious issues getting hold of the equipment which is hampering the amount of time we can look at speeding motorists. Borrowing equipment from Warrington as we do currently and returning it at the end of our shift also has a serious impact on the hours. I can spend on the Ward area. 
Sgt Gibbard has recently sent a possible proposal for all the Councils in the East Warrington area to contribute to the purchase of a new camera which would be only for use in the East LPU area and shared equally. Matched funding from the PCC David Keane’s Community fund may also be available. However, with the large upfront investment it would rely on each Parish supporting the application for it to work.

The below stats outline incidents during 01/11/20 – 30/11/20
Anti-Social Behaviour 

Culcheth.  - 6 incidents reported: - Two from Shaw Street complaining of youths in cars during evening and early hours; Three from Culcheth involving fireworks; One report on egg throwers early in the month. 

Glazebury Two reports of pubs remaining open during lockdown however there is no evidence to support these allegations.  Croft no reports of ASB.

Burglary Dwellings

Culcheth One report of a house break on Beaverbrook Avenue. Following the recent death of the owner. None at Glazebury; none at Croft
Burglary Others no reports.
Vehicle crime
Culcheth.  Attempted theft of a van on Twiss Green Lane. Victim was a delivery driver who did not stop as a male tried to enter his vehicle. 

Glazebury.  No incidents reported Croft No incidents reported

Violence No incidents reported
The recent traffic accident on Warrington road was discussed. The bend is considered to be an accident blackspot regardless of the reasons for the accident.

PART 1 Opened at 7.55pm
10.1       Opening

10.1.1
Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests


Cllr. Mrs Grime regards agenda item 9.6.3


10.1.2    Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations

            There had been no requests for dispensations.

10.2       To receive member’s apologies for unavoidable absence Cllr S Bland
10.3       Minutes of Meeting Number 9

Resolution 60/2020

That the minutes of the meeting held on 10th November 2020 be accepted as a true record. 
Agreed by all.
10.4       Matters Arising  

[i]   Glazebury Play Area The Clerk had put up closure signs and Cllr Roberts reports that all signs have been removed. There have been no meetings however Jo Sayers is available the WC 14/12/2020. 
Councillors Grime, Bland and Roberts can be available. There needs to be a process including reports back to the Parish Council. A copy of accounts/invoices is also needed.

Clerk to put up further notices


Clerk to contact jo Sayers

10.5        Borough Councillors report for December 

I think most of you are aware that our protests at the loss of the Mee Brow mobile polling station have been successful, and the proposal to remove it from the next election has been overturned.  Congratulations and thanks to everyone who wrote in.

There was a full meeting of Warrington Borough Council last night.  We accepted the mid-year Treasury review.  There was a question from a member of the public about the highly controversial border control (or ‘lorry park’) at Appleton Thorn, asking what the Council were going to do about the traffic problems it would inevitably cause.  His answer was a long and deeply felt explanation about how the Government had handled this and how little we could do.

There were 10 questions from members, which went over the time limit.  The question of the 2017/2018 accounts was raised again.  They have still not been passed by the auditors.  The delays were caused by problems from a member of the public.  The accounts are published and no-one has found a problem with them.  The auditors have promised (again) that they will be done soon.  In the meantime, all the following accounts are held up as well.

There were also questions about clearer information to the public on what can be recycled; provision of laptops to primary schoolchildren in need; the homeless at Christmas; painting the swing bridges; security of Council investments; and proportional representation.

We passed two motions: the first was in support of the climate and ecological emergency bill.  We voted to declare an ecological emergency alongside the climate emergency, and commit to measures, which I thought would be important to us when considering planning applications.  These included, along with asking our MPs to support the bill:

· Recovery of natural environments and identify areas for habitat restoration

· Irreplaceable habitats protected, biodiversity mitigation hierarchy followed, net biodiversity gain implemented

· Borough wide tree strategy

· Review green infrastructure strategy

· Demand new developments contribute to increasing biodiversity and ecological improvement

The second motion asked our MPs to demand that the Government provide a more realistic settlement to fund social care, to avoid “a catastrophe”.  We also passed an amendment asking the Government to increase Carers’ allowance by £20 pw.

10.6
To receive reports from Sub-Committees

10.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

Cllr Grime reported on the meeting held on 24th November, where the costs to date for 2020/2021 were discussed and a provisional Budget for next year was agreed. There has been less expenditure this year due to Covid and this has been taken into account. WBC have increased expenditure and are expected to increase Council Tax at the maximum amount.  Councillors felt that the precept need not be increased for next year. Also note that £300 has been received from Harmony regarding the windmill fund. Bank accounts still need to be updated to be accessible online. It was agreed to donate to youth groups in the village.
Clerk to write to the banks regarding no response to update requests

Clerk to liaise with Cllr S Bland regarding current groups

Resolution 61/2020

Councillors agreed to set the Precept for 2021/2022 at £36.82 for a band D property.
Resolution 62/2020
That the Financial Risk assessment be reviewed when the Bank Accounts have been updated.
Resolution 63/2020
That the effectiveness of the financial management system and Internal Audit 2020 be reviewed when the Bank Accounts have been updated.
Resolution 64/2020
That the minutes of the Finance Meeting held on 24th November 2020 be accepted as a true record.

Resolution 65/2020
That the sum of £2000 be allocated to donations to youth groups in the parish.

10.6.2 Land & Environment Sub-Committee. 


Cllr Webber gave her report on the last meeting which was reviewed. It was agreed that the HS2 maps are unclear. There is a meeting of HS2 with Croft PC tomorrow to which Councillors are invited. The link has been issued for a meeting at 7pm.
Livewire changes were raised as these are not considered acceptable. PC’s ought to be given the information before it is issued to the press. There is an online consultation for individuals.  Cllr Bland reminded all that the school had funding when the youth club was demolished approximately £400k. In return Youth Provision was to be provided but this has not happened.

Clerk to forward copies of the HS2 communication to WBC.

Clerk to arrange a meeting with the headteacher.

Resolution 66/2020
That the minutes of the meeting held on the 24th November 2020 be agreed as a true record.
10.6.3 Planning Working Group. 



Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item of business.



Cllr Johnson gave her report. Members noted applications and comments to be submitted. 



The Raven application is ongoing. There have been problems with Travellers at the premises and WBC 

were contacting the owner regarding this issue.



The Jn11 application remains on hold due to HS2. The location is shown on HS2 maps as wetland.



They may work with them later about the possible service station. This needs to be discussed.


         The next Development Control meeting is 21st December.



The lorry park will have access to junction 20.



Smart motorway is to be put in place between junctions 21a and 26 from March.

Clerk to contact WBC re travellers’ park
Clerk to contact WBC re distance from the lorry park to junction 20
Resolution 67/2020
That the minutes of the meeting held on the 24th November 2020 be agreed as a true record, with amended dates.

10.7
 To approve Payment on Accounts Presented for December 2020

Netwise have said they are updating and there is a cost to this which is a maximum of £399.
SLCC annual payment is due by 31/12/2020.

True cam was discussed and it was agreed to join with other parishes in contributing to the cost of the camera which will be for sole use in the Warrington Eat parishes, which will allow for increased monitoring. The overall cost being £9k

The contribution is expected to be approximately £1000.

Resolution 68/2020

      That accounts totalling £12784.04 for December be approved for payment.

Resolution 69/2020


That an amount of up to £1500 be allowed as a contribution to Truecam is agreed.

10.8
Correspondence

Residents letters/emails 

WBC Polling station


Routine emails/letters


All the above have been responded to as appropriate.
10.9      
Chairman’s Communications

Actions from this evening’s meetings were agreed.
10.10   Other business

Emails Some Councillors cannot access their emails. The Clerk had problems last week.

Clerk to contact Netwise 

10.11   
To confirm Date and Venue of Next Meeting as 7.30pm on 12th January 2021 via zoom


The next Planning Meeting is 3.30pm on Tuesday 15th December.


The next Land and Environment meeting is 6pm on Tuesday 15th December.

Clerk to confirm a time with August Blake
This meeting will be closed and opened to the public.    

Public Forum
No issues raised.
 PART 2    None
Signature
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